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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 478-A
Committee: environmental protection   

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to installing photovoltaic systems on city buildings


	Sponsors: Council Members Constantinides, Kallos, Crowley, Johnson, Richards, Levine, Vallone, Vacca, Garodnick, Gibson, Dromm, Rose, Espinal, Cornegy, Gentile, Koo, Lander, Mealy, Rosenthal, Torres, Maisel, Koslowitz, Rodriguez, Chin, Van Bramer, Miller, Grodenchik, Levin, Menchaca, Palma, Lancman, Cohen, Barron, King, Treyger, Ferreras-Copeland, Deutsch, Greenfield and Ulrich  




Summary of Legislation: Proposed Intro. No. 478-A would require the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (“DCAS”) to submit a report to the Speaker and Mayor, by December 31, 2016 and every second year thereafter, to analyze each City-owned building and determine whether a solar photovoltaic system could be installed and, if so, the amount of potential energy that could be generated and greenhouse gas emissions could be reduced. For buildings where a solar photovoltaic system has already been installed, the legislation would require reporting on the size of the system, installation costs, date of installation, energy generated annually, energy cost savings realized, and greenhouse gas emissions reduced. Moreover, if a solar photovoltaic system has not been installed on a City-owned building, the report must detail the reasons why, and where appropriate, the reason for the selection of an alternative sustainability project. . 
Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately. 
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2017
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY16
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY17
	Full Fiscal Impact FY17

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because DCAS would use existing resources to implement the legislation. 
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A
Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs 

Department of Citywide Administrative Services

Estimate Prepared by:
Jonathan K. Seltzer, Legislative Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, Finance Division




Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, Finance Division





Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head, Finance Division 

Legislative History:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 478 on September 23, 2014 and referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings.  The legislation was re-referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection on December 14, 2015. The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on January 15, 2016 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 478-A, will be considered by the Committee on February 22, 2016. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 478-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on February 24, 2016. 
Date Prepared: February 18, 2016 
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